
 
 
 
 
 

September 2022 

Praises – Rejoice with us! 

❖ Our new missionaries in Ukraine, the Koops, operated a 3-day children’s camp in Druzhba, 

which they have targeted for a new church. The first day, 65 attended; the 2nd day up to 85, 

and the third day over 100 participated, including about 20 mothers who were asking, “Where 

is the church?” When those moms heard that church services will be starting soon, some 

replied they will come. 

❖ Praise God, attacks from Russia on Ukraine’s Independence Day were not as bad as some 

feared. Although Russian rockets and missiles hit 58 cities and communities on that day, the 

next day there was only one. Since then, it seems things have died down. 

❖ In Ukraine, the Slobodians report a wonderful baptism at the new church in Bilogorodka. Nine 

adults were baptized. Praise God for souls being accepting Christ in this time of 

war. Previously, the Russian army had come within a few miles of Bilogorodka, which is in the 

Bucha area. 

❖ Praise God for a fruitful trip Vitaly Bilyak took to the military front in Donbass area with a 

trailer full of aid. He and those with him helped civilians, wounded ones in a hospital, plus 

soldier friends for whom he brought much-needed supplies and requested items. Vitaly plans 

two more such trips in September. Pray for safety. His videos from the front include sounds of 

artillery and explosions.  

Prayer – Pray with us!  

❖ Sources predict that the next week will be an especially dangerous time for the military cities 

of Desna and Goncharovsk, where BIEM missionaries have planted two churches. Both towns 

have already suffered attacks by missiles, rockets, and planes. More attacks are expected. 

Please pray for our missionaries, the churches, and the community, that lives would be spared. 

❖ Pasha Usach conducted a special one-day event for mothers and wives who had lost sons and 

husbands in the war. Over 50 attended. The event was a huge blessing and provided a 

wonderful opportunity to share the Gospel, so much so that Pavel is planning another such an 

event. Pray that God will use these outreaches to draw souls to Christ, the source of the greatest 

comfort. 

❖ Plans are underway to bring the Buyko family to the United States, where they will visit 

churches for one month. Sophia and the three girls have already received visas; now we are 

working on getting the special permission needed for Eugene to temporarily exit Ukraine 

during wartime. Please pray that this permission will be granted, just as it was for Vitaly 

Yurchenko. 

❖ Some of our contacts are witnessing of Christ to Muslims in Afghanistan. Please pray for God 
to open eyes and illumine hearts with the Gospel. 

 

 


	September 2022

